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Editorõs Notes 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE    
http://www.pwhbc.com 

Presidents Message  
Your Portland Winterhawks Booster Club  -  Board of 
Directors met on Sunday, August 3, 2014 for the Annual 
Summer Work and Planning Session which took almost 
six (6) hours to lay-out plans for the 2014-15 season. 
 
On page two of this newsletter you will find our Board 
and Membership Meeting dates as well as our Fan Bus 
Trips for the season.  Additionally, we will be looking at 
the Player Ornament Auction beginning Friday, 
November 7, 2014 thru Saturday, December 6, 2014.  
The Ornaments last season grossed $1,785.00 and 
netted $1,641.15 after supplies.  Thank you! 
 
We will again have the Playerôs Christmas Gift Bags  and 
appreciate the continued interest of the membership in 
donating items for the playerôs to enjoy during the 
Christmas Break.  Please bring a minimum of thirty (30)  
of the same items per ñgiftò for the boys.  Cookies, candy, 
nut-bars, breakfast bars, shaving items (samples or full 
size are okay).  This is to give you an idea of the sizes of 
gifts and types of gifts é but, most anything would be 
fine.  The absolute last day to bring donations to the 
Booster Club Tables is Saturday, December 6, 2014 at 
the VMC.  The playerôs really appreciate your gifts each 
year.  Thank you. 
 
We will be present at the Meet and Greets but these are 
planned and organized by the Hockey Club Promotions 
Department.  So as soon as we get any information we 
will pass it on to you, the membership through social 
media and eBlast if time permits. 
 
We are planning our Annual 
Canned Food Drive and 
Clothing Drive of new and 
gentle used clothing and new 
socks in the winter months. 
 
There are many events you can 
get involved in please contact 
us at the booster club tables.  

Continued on Page 3 

    Booster Club  
A 501 (c)(3) Charitable Organization 

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  -  SEPTEMBER 2014  

Five years ago, there was uncertainty within the Portland 
Winterhawks. The legacy that had been in existence 
since 1976 was in really rough shape. In just 5 years, the 
team created the biggest turnaround that the Western 
Hockey League has seen. The same could be said about 
the Portland Winterhawks Booster Club. The difference 
with the two is that the Booster Club continued to forge 
ahead and create excitement from within. The 
Winterhawks basically rebuilt with new people at the 
helm. 
 
Enter Mike Johnston as the GM and Coach for the team 
and the type of hockey and player that has been created 
in his time here. There simply is no going back. When 
Mike had the chance to get back to the NHL as a head 
bench boss for a team that was needing the right stuff, he 
took it. It shows the Hawks can create not only players on 
ice, but great things off it too. 
  
Now the legacy falls on the shoulders of Jamie Kompon 

who has seen his own share of success in the NHL with 

Chicago and Los Angeles with Stanley Cup rings and 

Keith McKittrick who has had success in the Detroit Red 

Wings organization. Between these two strong leaders, 

the team is in very capable hands and it should prove to 

be another exciting season.  

The Booster Club has also seen some minor changes 

within as we look to create the best situation that we can 

in minor hockey. Our work this past season with Shop 

With A Hawk and the Gift of Gear programs is working 

out tremendously and we are ready to see where it goes 

this year. 

Fan trips are a bit of an interesting situation. Our local 

trips to Kennewick and Kent are ready to go, but weôve 

had to look elsewhere for Canada as the Victoria games 

are split into two separate months and Kelowna in 

November is too soon to get on track.  
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Booster Club Fan Bus Trips  
(PLEASE CALENDAR THESE DATES) 

 

Saturday, Nov 29, 2014  - Tri-Cities Americans 
 

Thursday, Jan 15 thru Monday, Jan 19, 2015 
North to Prince George via Cache Creek 

 
Saturday, Mar 21, 2015  -  Seattle 

 

Dates, Times, Players and  
Venues Subject to Change, please check at the Booster 

Club Table for updates! 

Booster Club General Membership Meetings  
2014-15 Hockey Season 

Board Members @ 4:00 pm 
General Membership @ 4:30 pm 

 
Saturday, Oct 11, 2014 vs. Seattle (MC) 

Saturday, Nov 8, 2014 vs. Kamloops (unk) 
Saturday, Dec 6, 2014 vs. Everett (VMC) 

Saturday, Jan 10, 2015 vs. Vancouver (VMC) 
Saturday, Feb 21, 2015 vs. Lethbridge (VMC) 

Saturday, Mar 21, 2014 vs. Prince George (VMC) 
 

February  -  Nominations and March  -  Elections 
ALL TIMES AND VENUES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  
 

John Fisher, Editor 
Caroline Thurston, Co-Editor 
Margaret ñMaggieò Allee, Co-Editor  

 
2013 - 14 Board of Directors  

 

President  -  Stuart Kemp 
Vice President  -  Holly Thorpe 
Corporate Secretary  -  John Fisher 
Treasurer  -  MaryEllen Brown 
Corresponding Secretary  -  Cathy Kemp 
Sgt at Arms  -  Ron Spencer 
Council Member  -  Jim Majorowicz 
Council Member  -  Margaret ñMaggieò Allee 
Council Member  -  Megan Waletich 
Council Member  -  Richard Thomas 
Council Member  -  Elke Thomas 
Council Member  -  Marilyn Barnhart 

2013-14  
DONALD D. ICKES MEMORIAL TROPHY  
MOST POPULAR PLAYER OF THE YEAR  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 

 

 
#28 - BRENDAN LEIPSIC  

CONTACT INFORMATION 
  

Portland Winterhawks Booster Club (PWHBC) 
Post Office Box 6768 

Portland, Oregon 97228-6768 
 

 Website:  www.pwhbc.com 
Email:  ñpwhbc@comcast.netò  

Twitter.com  -  ñPWHBCò  
Facebook.com:  -  ñPortland Winterhawks Booster Clubò and at 

ñPortlandWinterhawks BoosterClubò 
 

At All Home Games Staff Are Available at the Booster Club Table  
 
 

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  
 

Email:  HAWKEYTALK@gmail.com 
 

FM RADIO ASSIGNMENTS IN VENUES:  VMC 87.9  / MC (RG) 98.1  
 

BOOSTER CLUB LOCATIONS:  VMC ñCCò / MC ñA-12ò 

Your Portland Winterhawks Booster Club has won the 
top award for ñNon-Profit Transparencyò and ranks 
within the top 3,000 of the tens-of-thousands of Non-
Profits Nationwide. 
Check out www.pwhbc.com and ñclickò on the 
GuideStar Box at the top of the page for details. 
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Les Schwab - Meet and Greet - September  13, 2014 

 

President's Message (Continued from Page 1) 

So weôve looked north, very far north and a trip that 
hasnôt been done in close to 20 years. Titled ñNorth to 
Alaskaé or at least as far as Prince Georgeò, you can 
figure where we are headed. Weôll leave January 15 early 
in the morning and head to Cache Creek so we can 
maximize our drive time on day one. The following day 
we head to Prince George with back to back games with 
the Cougars. We have put in a few incentives along with 
the Cougars to make this happen and we are really 
excited. The interest has been fairly strong and I would 
encourage you to book now to ensure we get our 
minimum. Our hope is if we can get the minimum early, 
we can look to getting our driver of choice.  
 
Youôll notice a few different items at the Booster Club 
table and we hope youôll pick some up. In addition, your 
help on Shop With A Hawk, Player Gift Bags and other 
programs is greatly appreciated. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at the Meet and Greets 
this year, our fan trips and Booster Club meetings of 
which dates will be announced in this newsletter. 
In the meantime, encourage your friends to join the 
Booster Club. We have equaled last yearôs start total and 
would love to beat last yearôs numbers. As always, we 
appreciate your comments.  
 
I look forward to this season of fun and excitement. Letôs 

GO HAWKS!! 

Best regards, 

Stuart Kemp 

______________________________________ 

 

 

 

Photos Courtesy of Cathy Kemp 
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September 2014  -  Booster Club Newsletter 
 
Hello Hawks fans, 
 
Iôd like to thank you for the warm welcome since Iôve arrived in Portland. In the short time 
Iôve been here Iôve seen the passion this city has for this team, and Iôm excited to be part 
of it.  
 
Iôll start by telling you a little about myself. After five rewarding years as a high school 
teacher, I felt I had more to give to the game of hockey. I worked my way up the 
Canadian university and AHL coaching ranks and broke into the NHL as the video coach 
for the St. Louis Blues. 
 
That began a 17-year career in the NHL, where I went on to become an assistant coach 
with both the Los Angeles Kings and Chicago Blackhawks. I was able to achieve a 
lifelong dream when I won consecutive Stanley Cups with the Kings in 2012 and the 

Blackhawks the following year. Hoisting the Stanley Cup is an indescribable feeling, and knowing my name is on the 
Cup with the greats of the game is something I cherish. 
 
This past summer, Mike Johnston, who I worked with in Los Angeles, called me to tell me he was taking the Pittsburgh 
Penguinsô coaching job, and asked if Iôd be interested in taking over as the GM/Head Coach of the Winterhawks. 
 
It was an incredible opportunity, so I took the offer, and since then itôs been nothing short of a whirlwind. 
 
Shortly after I came to Portland, we hired Keith McKittrick from the Detroit Red Wings to join current assistant coach 
Kyle Gustafson and myself on the bench. After working in the National Hockey League for six seasons, the last two as 
an assistant coach ï video for the Red Wings, Keith brings many years of coaching and analytical experience that will 
be very valuable to the Winterhawks.  
 
The on-ice portion of the season got off to a great start. I was impressed with how our players reported to training camp 
as I watched the fitness testing and Neely Cup tournament.  
 
We then opened the preseason by winning three games in three days in Everett, and winning four of our five games 
overall. I was excited by the progress the team had made after a couple weeks of practice and seeing how quickly they 
were able to implement what we want to do on the ice.  
 
With the talent this team has developed in the last five years, the Winterhawks produced the most NHL draft picks of 
any team in the world, and as I write this, the players on the current roster who have been selected will soon be off to 
their respective NHL teams to attend development camps.  
 
During my time in the NHL, I always enjoyed this time of year, seeing the progress of prospects and trying to imagine 
which players will one day be contributors at that level. I know our players will perform well and make positive 
impressions on their teams. 
 
As we get set to open the season, a lot of fans have asked what kind of style they can expect this team to play. Mike 
Johnston ran an uptempo offense, creating lots of scoring chances with speed and puck possession, and it paid off with 
four straight conference titles and the 2013 WHL Championship. 
 
I worked with Mike in Los Angeles, and I will be incorporating a lot of his philosophies into the Winterhawks. I still want 
this team to play fast, with puck possession, and dictate the tempo of play on our opponent. I donôt think fans will notice 
any drop-off in our offensive philosophies, and I believe weôll play a brand of hockey that youôll enjoy. 
 
I canôt wait to get started, and I look forward to seeing you at the games.  
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With the preseason now completed, itôs a good time to look back once more 
on the training camp and exhibition schedule before we turn to the regular 
seasonôs opening next Friday against Seattle. The Hawks had a highly 
successful preseason, compiling a 4-1 record in their 5 games, and giving a 
multitude of players the opportunity to impress new coach and general 
manager Jamie Kompon. Iôll pick out a couple individuals that stood out to me 
over the course of the preseason: 
 
BLAKE HEINRICH: 
Heinrich led the Hawks defense in scoring in the preseason, picking up 3 

goals in the three games he appeared in, and seemingly slotting in right away 

into the Hawksô top-four on the blueline. The fifth round selection of the Washington Capitals already 

showed he has a calm head and can handle pressure when he made his WHL debut during the league 

championship series last season, and will be relied upon to help the Hawksô defense make up for the 

losses of Derrick Pouliot, Garret Haar, and Matt Dumba from last season. Two of Heinrichôs three goals 

came on the powerplay, a strong indication that he will be a viable option to quarterback the man 

advantage this season. Plus, as a former captain of Sioux City in the USHL, heôll provide some 

leadership and much needed experience to the defense this season. 

MICHAEL BULLION: 
Michael Bullion has not tread a typical path in his pursuit of his hockey dream. A native of Anchorage, 

Alaska, Bullion developed the last couple of years far away from home in Toronto, Ontario. The greater 

Toronto area is thought to be one of the best places for a bantam/midget hockey player to develop, and 

Bullion backstopped the Toronto Marlboros last season for the majority of the year, posting a very solid 

2.15 GAA in his time in midget. He also has already experienced junior hockey, having played in the Jr. 

A OJHL briefly last season as well, and looked very comfortable in net for the Hawks this preseason. His 

2.01 GAA and 93.6% save percentage were tops of the 3 Winterhawks goaltenders in the preseason. 

Bullion has shown heôs ready to compete with Adin Hill for the backup role for the Hawks this season, 

and whether it is this fall or next that we see him in a Hawksô sweater permanently, this preseason heôs 

shown that the Portland faithful can be confident with Bullion in the crease. 

EVAN WEINGER: 
Evan Weinger is a player that, for me, flew under the radar for the last 12 months or so, but really 

impressed in the preseason. I probably should have been paying closer attention to his career before 

now, because he certainly impressed during Neely cup a season ago. A solid 

two-way winger with decent size, Weinger developed in the Los Angeles Jr. 

Kings system the last two seasons. He posted solid offensive statistics in 

midgets the last two seasons, and he has the capability to go to the net and 

finish. But his greatest attribute that I noticed in the preseason was his work 

ethic. He is going to annoy opposition defenses with his forechecking, and, 

with more experience at the WHL level, should become very dependable 

defensively. Iôm looking forward to seeing how he adjusts to the Western 

Hockey League this season, as I think his combination of size, speed, and 

work ethic have him well set up to become a very solid contributor to the 

Winterhawks.  

Continued on Page 7 

By Todd Vrooman, Radio Announcer and Broadcast Communications  

Manager for the Hawks.  Catch him with Andy Kemper bringing you the best 

of Portland Winterhawks hockey on the radioé 




